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curriculum news  

After more than 15 years at Hook Infant School, first as an LSA and then as a Class Teacher, 
Mrs Cowdrey has decided now is the time for relocating and pastures new. We hope that her 
move will be smooth and that she gets to enjoy more special time with her family and    
grandchildren. We know that Dolphin Class children and parents along with her colleagues 
and friends will miss her kind and compassionate ways.  
 
Some good news for Dolphin Class is that Mrs Roberts will be taking on the role of Class 
Teacher. She is already well known to the children in class as a regular PPA  teacher for 
Year 1. Mrs Roberts looks forward to meeting you in the New Year as Class Teacher. 
 
Friday 2nd December is a non-uniform day at Hook Infant School. Please bring any chocolate 
donations (if you are able) to your child’s class on Friday in support of our ever popular Choc-
olate Tombola. We look forward to seeing you at the Christmas Fair on Saturday 3rd Decem-
ber. I believe Grotto tickets have been once again extremely popular, being sold online alt-
hough I am assured some will still be available on the day so families can enjoy the magic of 
Christmas trees, lights, glitter and all things sparkly. 

A message from School Nursing  

We are pleased to announce the launch of This May Help, a new national initiative providing 
mental health advice to parents and carers being launched by Bradford District and Craven 
Health and Care Partnership. The website gives easy-to-follow advice to help families      
manage their child’s mental health. This advice was developed by NHS professionals and 
parents who’ve been through their own child’s mental health journey. Parents and carers 
have shared advice that helped them and that may also help other families.  

The advice covered on This May Help includes: self-harm, gaming and online activity, teenag-
ers safety, eating disorders, school avoidance, understanding mental health, understanding 
teenagers, online threats, building rapport, building resilience, building a support network,   
self-care tips, managing an emergency, managing in a crisis, and preparing for a children and 
adolescent mental health services (CAMHS) appointment. These subjects were chosen by 
families and young people who have gone through their own mental health challenges. Gary 
Lineker, Myleene Klass, and Tanni Grey-Thompson are amongst 16 presenters featured in 
the films. 

 

5,4,3,2,1 Blast off! Up, up and away they went. 
Thank you to Harvey’s dad who came in to help 
Year R end their space and rocket topic in 
style. 
Year R made their own rockets, watched a    
televised launch and then took their rockets out 
into the playground to send them as high as 
they would fly. 

https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthismayhelp.me%2F&data=05%7C01%7CRenata.Zelina%40southernhealth.nhs.uk%7C7b95e4af75af4c4d369a08dace3f9fcf%7C4e6404cac8c142369c2c22845a98a473%7C0%7C0%7C638049069896422082%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d
https://gbr01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fthismayhelp.me%2F&data=05%7C01%7CRenata.Zelina%40southernhealth.nhs.uk%7C7b95e4af75af4c4d369a08dace3f9fcf%7C4e6404cac8c142369c2c22845a98a473%7C0%7C0%7C638049069896422082%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d


Safeguarding your children is our priority. Please contact the schools Designated            
Safeguarding Leads, either Mrs M Walker (Headteacher), Mrs L Hannan (Deputy   
Headteacher) or Mr P West with any concerns. Further Safeguarding information and      
support can be found via www.NSPCC.org.uk or Childline 0800 1111 
 
Any concerns may also be raised directly with Hampshire County Council Children’s         
services phone line (anonymously if you wish) by calling 0300 555 1384. Keeping our      
children safe is everyone’s responsibility. 

The school office can be contacted by phone between 8am and 3.30pm on 01256 764487. 
Leave a message if we don’t answer as we may be helping another family on the other line.  
Alternatively, you can email the school office so your questions can be directed to the correct 
member of staff via office@hook-inf.hants.sch.uk (this is monitored during school hours). 
  
If you would like to speak to your child’s class teacher please let the office know and your 
child’s class teacher will arrange a telephone call or appointment to see you.  Appointments 
can be made at 2.45pm from Monday to Thursday.  

Performance tickets are still available via your Parentmail app. 
 
Year R Nativity request 
Thank you for all the amazing Year R Nativity costumes. Please may we ask that girls have a 
pair of tights or leggings to protect their modesty and keep with their costume if they don’t 
wear tights every day. Thank you. 
 
Year 2 Carol service request 
Year 2 children do not have costumes this year, however they will need a coat and scarf (if 
you have one) on the day please. 

Clubs at Hook Infant School 
 
Monday before school  - Judo in Hook Junior School hall 
Tuesday before school   -  Gymnastics in Hook Junior School hall 
Tuesday after school   -  Little Voices in Butterfly Class and Dragonfly Class 
Tuesday after school   -  French in Hedgehog room 
Wednesday after school   -  Wild Things in Hedgehog room Year 1 and Year 2 
Wednesday after school   -  French  in Seahorse Class 
Thursday after school   -  Football Club Year 2 
Friday after school    -  Football Club Year 1 
Before and after school daily  -  Koosa Kids wraparound care 

http://www.NSPCC.org.uk


Diary Dates  -  updates will be marked in a different colour 
 
02/12/22 Non-uniform day in exchange for some Christmas Chocolate please.  
  For our chocolate tombola at the HSCA Fair. 
03/12/22 HSCA Christmas Fair  -  more details to follow 
06/12/22 Starfish and Dolphin Christmas performance in the hall 9.15am 
  Seahorse and Turtle Christmas performance in the hall 2pm 
07/12/22 Bumblebee 9.15am and 2.00pm, Dragonfly 10.00am  and 1.15pm in the hall 
08/11/22 Seahorse and Turtle Christmas performance in the hall 9.15am 
  Starfish and Dolphin Christmas performance in the hall 2pm 
08/12/22 Christmas Jumper Day (instead of school jumper or cardigan) Collection  
  for Save the Children if you feel able 
09/12/22 Ladybird 10.00am and 2.00pm, Butterfly 9.15am and 1.15pm in the hall 
14/12/22 Year 2 Carols at St Johns Church  9.30am and 2pm 
15/12/22 School Christmas parties  -  more details to follow 
16/12/22 End of term. School closes at 1.15pm after lunch 
03/01/23 INSET DAY -  School Closed to children 
04/01/23 Children return to school for Spring Term 
 
Class Assembly rota: 
The class assembly rota will resume in the New Year. 


